
Knights of Columbus Council 12951 
February 2023 Business Mee�ng Minutes 
 
 The mee�ng was called to order by Grand Knight Bruce Garwood.  GK Bruce lead all present in prayer and 
pledge to our flag. 
 
 Mee�ng minutes from January 2023 mee�ng are posted on the website for review. 
 
 No Chaplain's report. 
 
 GK Bruce gave a report on the birthdays for the month. 
 
 Financial Sec. Marty C. reported that the 1295 Semi-Annual Report has been filed and that the 2nd 
reminder of dues will be sent.  Thirteen brothers have not paid out of 96.    Marty also reported on the upcoming 
fish fries.  You can get a season pass for a reduced price of $5.00 per pass, there will be no kids pricing, the 
commitee has decided to drop the op�on of apple sauce, there is discussion about offering corn beef and cabbage 
on St. Paty's Day along with the fish fry, we have the full support of the other parishes for pu�ng out fliers, the 
flier will be translated for our Spanish friends and that the sign up sheet is online on our website. 
 
 Brother Jerry Timbrook updated the council members on the costs for the fish fries. 
 
 Brother Jim Welborne gave a report on fish fry sign up on the computer, �cket sales and promo�on of the 
dinners 
 
 Brother John Wolsiefer gave a report about the 4th degree dinners and events coming up.  John reminded 
everyone we are hos�ng the dinner in March. 
 
 District Deputy Marty C. reminded everyone that state conven�on is May 5-6-7 in Indianapolis, Indiana.   
We need two delegates to atend from our council. 
 
 A membership drive will be held on April 15 and 16 at St. Mary's Church and another one is also planned 
for Notre Dame in the near future. 
 
 Under Old Business GK Bruce reported that Fr. Dave has requested that no donuts or coffee be served 
a�er masses during Lent, Cheryl Werner will be speaking at our next social mee�ng and we will be having corn beef 
and cabbage, Brother Tom S. is working on an Exemplifica�on Team and need two more volunteers for the team.   
Brother Brent B. reported that we are scheduled to work the Soup Kitch on March 4.   Brother Al T. gave a report on 
the Food Pantry at St. Mary's.   It was discussed on ge�ng logo badges for the fonts we purchased for the church.   
Discussion was held on school sports uniforms. It was reported that we now have to go through a third party to 
reserve the Walmart for our Tootsie Roll Drive. 
 
 Under New Business it was mo�oned by Marty and 2nd by Dan to donate money to the Ultra Sound Fund.  
Mo�on carried.   Our Lady of Sorrows will be hos�ng a pierogi dinner during Lent.   Brothers Larry and Jerry will be 
heading up the Mother's Day Plant Sale this year on May 7.   It was also brought up that the officers should be 
wearing their jewels during the mee�ng.  It was reported that brothers Mike and Jerry have been hard at work at 
building a new cabinet in the bathroom to house all the air freshener needed in that room. 
 
 For the Good of the Order please pray for, Jerry's friend Kathy, Dwayne and Debbie Hogan, Steve Lyons, Fr. 
Keith M., Jerry Tillman, Kay Storey, Tom Basset, Dave and Kym Bays, Bill Zientarski and Barb Mason. 
 
 GK Bruce closed the mee�ng with a prayer at 8:10 p.m. 
 
      Respec�ully Submited and just on �me, 
 
      Thomas W. Root, secretary 
 


